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The importance of collaboration between libraries and other campus services that directly support 

student learning was a key theme of the Libraries' 2008-2009 Self Study. As the self study report noted,  

 

Over the past ten years, many academic libraries have increased their collaboration with related 

campus services to better integrate instructional support for students and, sometimes, faculty. 

Typical partners include IT help desks, writing centers, media production services, and services 

focused on quantitative literacy. The goal of these efforts is to provide seamless support to students 

as they access information in a variety of formats, engage with their classmates and with ideas, and 

use a range of technologies to create new scholarly and artistic works. Much of this collaborative 

work has been framed by facilities projects that bring together many instructional support services 

under one roof. The new spaces created to house these collaborations are typically referred to as 

"information commons," "learning commons," or "academic commons."  

 

Intensified collaboration among these groups at Grinnell has been under way since early 2009, as the 

ARC initiative (Academic Resource Centers). Our tour last October of classroom, library, and other 

learning spaces at various colleges and universities in the northeast reinforced our sense of the 

importance of this kind of collaboration. We were especially impressed with the sophistication of the 

services that support learning and teaching where there was coordination of library, technology, and 

media services, and we noted that two of the libraries we visited (at Middlebury and Wellesley) housed 

the College's writing support services.  

 

To get a better sense of whether Grinnell students, faculty, and staff wanted to see a new library include 

other services -- and which services would be most important to include -- we convened seven focus 

groups to meet with Shepley planners Janette Blackburn and Ann Newman on March 3 and 4. We 

invited approximately 65 students, faculty, and staff to participate, of whom 40 actually did. Student 

participants were selected by the Student Government Association. Faculty participants represented 

governance groups and all three academic divisions. Staff participants included all the services 

represented by ARC, including Libraries (librarians and support staff), Writing Lab, Reading Lab, 

Science Learning Center, Math Lab, ITS, Faulconer Gallery, Curricular Technology, and Academic 

Advising). Each focus group included a mix of faculty and staff, and two of the groups included 

students. 

 

The focus group discussions were structured around three questions which the participants were given 

in advance:  

 

1. What is your vision for student learning at Grinnell College? 

2. What types of collaboration among academic support services will enrich learning,  teaching, 

and research? 

3. What types of spaces are needed to encourage these collaborations and help integrate student 

services and student learning? 



 

 


